

230 South LaSalle Street, Suite 7-500 Chicago, IL 60604-1411 312.263.0456 | 800.621.7440 Fax: 312.263.7462 | hlcommission.org

March 4, 2022

Dr. Peg Albert President Siena Heights University 1247 E. Siena Heights Dr. Adrian, Michigan 49221-1796

Dear President Albert:

This letter serves as formal notification and official record of action taken concerning Siena Heights University by the Institutional Actions Council of the Higher Learning Commission at its meeting on March 1, 2022. The date of this action constitutes the effective date of the institution's new status with HLC.

Action with Interim Monitoring. IAC continued the accreditation of Siena Heights University with the next Reaffirmation of Accreditation in 2031-32. In conjunction with this action, IAC required the following interim monitoring.

Interim Report. An Interim Report due June 28, 2024, to include evidence of a systematic process and measures showing data collection, review, and use for improvement in: community engagement (internal and external); implementation for student development (co-curricular) programs; auxiliary services (internal and external); a systematic process for the integration and usage of data across institutional planning efforts, including at the administrative level; and that all curricular and co-curricular program outcomes and methods of assessment are clearly shared with students and the public.

In taking this action, the IAC considered materials from the most recent evaluation and the institutional response (if applicable) to the evaluation findings.

In two weeks, this action will be added to the *Institutional Status and Requirements (ISR) Report*, a resource for Accreditation Liaison Officers to review and manage information regarding the institution's accreditation relationship. Accreditation Liaison Officers may request the ISR Report on HLC's website at https://www.hlcommission.org/isr-request.

Within the next 30 days, HLC will also publish information about this action on its website at https://www.hlcommission.org/Student-Resources/recent-actions.html.

If you have any questions about these documents after viewing them, please contact the institution's staff liaison Linnea Stenson. Your cooperation in this matter is appreciated.

Sincerely,

Barbara Gellman-Danley

President

CC: ALO - srweber@sienaheights.edu

Barnara Geleman-Davley